THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, July 29, 2009

Place:


Laurrie Sostman’s, 20 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman
Marie MacDonald


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Walter Mills



Call to Order

Walter Mills, President, opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.  Minutes from the June 3, 2009 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that 36 of 66 homeowners have paid as of July 29.   Seven homeowners are in arrears and have had penalties and acceleration applied.

Of the two chronically overdue accounts, one has made payment and is now paid up and current.  The other chronically overdue account, currently vacant property, is owned by the bank, and owes $4,035 in dues including acceleration.  Our attorney is working with the bank to try to get payment beyond the statutory 6 months of overdue dues.  Jeff will check with our attorney to see if he should try contacting the bank directly to arrange payment.

Jeff reported he has made the full 2009 budgeted contribution to Capital Expenditure and Reserve Funds, so no further transfers into these funds are planned for the remainder of the year.  He reported that the association is on budget through July of 2009.  

Our bookkeeper, Brian Spooner, has asked for an increase in his fees, and the Board approved a $100 annual increase beginning in January of 2010, bringing his total annual fees to $1,300. 

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.

Discussion Items

The Board discussed how to communicate approval for ad hoc expenditures, such as the recent tree removal costs when a tree on Common property fell partly into a homeowner’s lot.  The Board agreed that such issues can be decided by e-mail correspondence among all 5 Board members, but that a time deadline must be applied, so no individual Board member is left wondering if an ad hoc expenditure is approved or not.  We decided not to use a dollar threshold, but such expenses would be “reasonable”, typically only a few hundred dollars.  “Large” expenses would need a Board meeting and discussion.

The Board agreed that Walter would meet personally with the Petkes to explain how Dynamic Landscaping has determined the Common boundary line for mowing on Arrowwood.  Marie will make sure Dynamic is consistent and mows the same boundary line each time.

The Board agreed to send a letter to Bobby Woods addressing his issues from the June meeting.  Laurrie will draft the letter, which will explain that on the advice of our attorney, the Common recognizes that Bobby is maintaining and mowing a small area of Common property, and we will assume he will continue to do that.  However, if he advises us that he no longer will maintain the area, we will have the Common’s landscaper do the mowing.

Jeff reported that our attorney explained that Bobby’s maintenance of the area is considered “adverse possession” of Common property, which means a homeowner could take possession after 15 years of maintenance of the Common area.

Marie reported that Thom Hooper, the Director of Economic Development for the town of Bloomfield, said there is precedent for private streets having the town pay for utilities (electric streetlight bills) and winter plowing, as a safety service for all town residents.  The Board agreed that Patrick and Marie will prepare a request to be presented to the Town Council in early winter 2010, requesting transfer of the electric and plowing responsibility to the town.

Committee Reports
Marie presented thorough analysis and detailed bids from 3 landscape services for all mowing / plowing / irrigation / fertilization / mulch / and spring cleanup services combined for the next three years. (Currently we contract with separate vendors for several of these services).  One bidder was eliminated, and the remaining two presented comparable bids at identical costs.  The two competitive bidders presented bids for mowing the existing Common areas, and second bids for reducing the mowed areas in some areas.

 Marie recommended that we contract with Dynamic Landscaping for all services.  The Board agreed, subject to some renegotiation of the plowing costs, and subject to including once-annual mowing of any areas that are not mowed during the season, one irrigation system check each summer, and including some “beautification” services such as planting perennials at street entrances. Marie will report back on these renegotiations, and the Board will decide on awarding the contract at our next meeting.

The Board discussed how to communicate any reduction in mowing Common areas; if the reduced mowing areas are adopted, we will send a letter to all homeowners advising of the change and asking for input.  We also discussed meeting directly with the homeowners whose properties would abut newly unmowed areas.

Further committee reports and new business items were deferred to our next meeting.

The next meeting is August 12 at Jeff Olmstead’s house, 15 Timothy Lane.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm
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